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The Bulletin of The Rotary Club of Calgary South 
Inaugural Address and District Governor Visit 

Pres-Elect Chas Filipski, DG Dan 

Doherty and President Ron Prokosch 

President Ron Prokosch (wearing a hat that says “I 
am the leader…which way did they go”) started his In-
augural Address by saying “We are the people of AC-
TION.  
 
To begin, let me give you a little insight to this year’s 
logo and theme as established by RI President Barry 
Rassin… (The logo is shown above). The logo was de-
signed by President Rassin’s wife Esther who has a 
background in graphic design. 
 
 Wave of change 
 Heart of Rotary 
 Sail of direction 
 
I find the logo and theme very en-
gaging. 
 
I feel a little like the minister of 
finance about to give his first 
budget speech and where the min-
ister gets a new pair of shoes.  
 
In my case I selected new pair of 
Rotary Socks. 
 
First of all, I want to say that I am 
honoured to have been chosen as your President for 
this Rotary Year. And while I am honoured I recognize 
that this is not an honorary position.  
 
There are expectations and responsibilities to perform 
in this role. I intend to do my very best in executing the 
duties of President and in moving the club forward in 
the best interests of its future. 
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As many of you know I have had the benefit of working for several years at the District level in the Youth Ex-
change portfolio and to some extent at the international level of Rotary with the North American Youth Ex-
change Network. Who would have known that those experiences would have helped so much in preparing for 
this role. 
 
During that time I observed that a lot was changing in the world of Rotary – from the re-branding and logo, to 
website development, resource material, training and the Council on Legislation to a more open and collabo-
rative organization. The changes have been cascading down from Rotary International to District and now it 
is time and timely for Clubs to make use of the openness and resources for the betterment of each Club. 
For the year 2018-2019 I have selected three words to live and work by - 
 

Collaboration  Innovation  Communication 
 

There are two drivers of change – Pain or Gain. We change because we must in order to avoid pain or be-
cause there is opportunity to Gain – I chose Gain. These three “words to live by” should help us steer our own 
ship and focus on what we can gain moving forward 
 
As you know this past year a great deal of time and effort has gone into creating a Strategic Plan. The plan is 
complete with the exception of a few committees to meet with their Director to set some Objectives. The Stra-
tegic Plan will be available on our website by the end of the month and will be adjusted from time to time 
thereby reflecting the dynamic nature of our club and the need to keep a working document refreshed. 
 
That Plan has been a big step in club collaboration and it has set the direction for considerable innovation in 
several areas of the club’s work. The Strategic Plan had a tremendous influence on the structuring of the 
Committees for this year and has already resulted in committees working toward many of the objectives and 
setting budgets established based on the plan.  
 
Frankly I am amazed at the progress made already after only one month into the year. We will need to be dili-
gent and continuous in our communication as we continue to collaborate on new initiatives and innovation to 
ensure acceptance and understanding.  We worked on this by pulling together some of the small committees. 
 
The Motto of Rotary is “Service Above Self”… and Calgary South is exemplary in this regard. We take on some 
pretty large projects and raise significant dollars to support community needs both local and international. 
But to continue to do that work we need to keep our membership strong, engaged and healthy. We are 
STRONG, ENGAGED and HEALTHY. Accordingly, Membership is a priority again this year. Within that strate-
gic goal the priorities are: 

 Retention and engagement  
  Membership growth 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
While we have had a number of great new members join the club during the past year – we still have had had 
a net loss 138-133 as of June 30th.Most of the losses have occurred from age and health issues and some from 
personal and professional circumstance where they were not able to sustain their membership. Two were 
from dis-satisfaction. 
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During President Bill’s year we started doing exit interviews when a letter of resignation was received and pri-
or to a motion of acceptance at the Board. The goal was to first retrieve the situation if possible and second to 
learn more about the why. We are continuing with that practice – and those I have talked to are very grateful 
for the call and the opportunity to share their thoughts. 
As well…  This spring District 5360 conducted a survey of ex- Rotarians.  And here are a few highlights.  
Proviso – this is a district wide survey and does not speak specifically about our club – but it does get you think-
ing And sheds some light on areas we could consider for new initiatives or revitalization.  
(Full Survey will be available on the club website for your review and study) 
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The Good news is reflected in Slide 31. 70% of members would rejoin ... 

With the insights gained from this and the previous survey I plan to convene two or three focus/discussion groups 
to talk about new models of membership that are relevant for our club. I have had the opportunity to have a num-
ber of informal chats with a number of people in the club and I know that this membership is very much on your 
mind. But it is essential to do some research, collaborate with relevant groups, frame it and move to action. 
I also believe that the Strategic Plan and the objectives set in each of the six priority goals speaks very much to the 
messages received from these surveys.  
 
Just to focus on membership itself is not going to do it. We will need to work on all of the strategic goals in order to 
attract and retain and fulfill the needs and interests of members and potential members. Accordingly, everyone on 
every committee plays a vital role in building a relevant, and vibrant club. 
 
Thanks to the Past Presidents who have shared their wisdom on Leadership. Also thanks to the Board and Com-
mittee Chairs – your quiet work is often not recognized but is truly appreciated.  
 
District Governor Dan Doherty Dan addressed our Club by asking us all to stand up and cheer if we are the BEST 
Club – and we did….. Then Dan thanked everyone for the standing ovation!! Dan chided that Past President Bill Le-
clair who had said Dan would not get a standing ovation! Dan and Marlene have traveling around in the 
Rotary Bus and they are getting noticed (a child wants ice cream, and someone asked for a hot dog!).  Also, they 
pulled into the Lions campground in Red Deer and caused quite a stir. Please remember to sign the bus! 
 
This year will be a year for change - we are ready for change! Dan has spent a lot of time looking at the stats from 
the surveys from last year – it is hugely insightful and impactful. Our District had 2,200 members 5 years ago and 
now we have 1,700 members. Not all of the reduction is from members passing away – it is important to note that 
we have gained 1,000 new members BUT 65% new members have left within 5 years. They state that they left for: 
 
 Lack of community engagement. They want to be involved and not just write checks. 
 Club structure. The costs, too much money out of pocket annually, meetings (times, agenda), not comfortable 

(hard to break into clubs ‘cliques’). 
 Club culture. Don’t’ feel engaged. Think about this from the lens of the new member…. 
 
We can do this – together! We can change our culture and strengthen our Clubs and impact. A current example is 
the Atrium and the commitment South has done for it… money and organizing.  
Support your President, keep engaged, bring in new members and have fun while changing the globe! Thanks for 
having me! 
 
President Elect Chas Filipski thanked District Governor Dan Doherty for coming to our Club. He also 
thanked Cheryl and Marlene. Chas said that Dan’s enthusiasm is contagious and we are right behind you – ready to 
build for the future! 
 
President Ron announced we would donate $100 to the Stay in School program to honor DG Dans’ speech.  
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President Ron opened the meeting and asked Past President Murray Flegel to speak on the passing of 
Arnold (Arnie) Birns.  
 

Arnie passed away on Friday July 27, 2018 at the age of 83 at the Chinook Care Centre. 
He was a respected member of the Calgary business community. He was in the insur-
ance industry for well over 50 years and owned his own insurance brokerage firm. 
Arnie was an active member of the Rotary Club of Calgary South and enjoyed spending 
time with his clients, many of whom were his dearest friends.  
 
Arnie was predeceased by his beloved wife, the late Helen Birns. Murray was intro-
duced to Arnie by the late Harris Dvorkin and the three of them became business asso-
ciates and friends. Arnie is survived by his children, Malla Birns (Cory  Fuller), Brett Birns (Shelly 
Tremblett); his brothers Martin Bernbaum (Phyllis), Ron Bernahaum (Renee Bleeham) and his grand-
children, Mykaela, Alexxa, Jordon, McKayla Anna and Emma.  
 
Arnie will be missed but never forgotten. Murray called for a minute of silence… 
 

President Ron asked (jokingly) if we could have some more noise as the membership was loud and 
having great conversations today! Lisa Fernandes led us in singing O Canada and Rotary grace. 
 
Bulletin Editor: Luanne Whitmarsh    Photographer: Paul Brick  
 
Head Table: Cheryl Naglis (Assistant Governor), Dan Doherty (District Governor), Marlene Doherty 
(First Lady, Secretary of State and Chief of Staff!), Chas Filipski (President Elect) and Murray Flegel 
(Past President) 
 
Visiting Rotarians: Rod Bower introduced James and 
Elizabeth Rohghair (Rotarians from Santa Fe, New Mexico 
and Club Flags were exchanged. Al Mura from Saskatoon 
Meewasin Rotary Club (celebrating his birthday today), 
Cheryl Naglis from Calgary North, Chris Davis from Calga-
ry West and Marlene Doherty from Calgary West. Our 
Guest Speaker was Dan Doherty from Calgary West as 
well 
 
Guests: Mary McPhee, Don Whalen (Guest: Dana 
Hunter), Hannah Schoendorfer (Last Meeting), Poppy 
Guloein (Guest: Brenda McKinley), Kimberley Nummi 
(Guest: Bryan Walton), Jillian Demorest (Guest: Kathy Demorest), and Saim Ahmad (Outbound Student) 

 
Old Tyme Country Picnic: Keith Davis reminded the Club of the Old Tyme Country Pic-
nic on August 12th. Bring chairs, sunscreen and be ready for a great time! This is our largest 
and most talked about social event for our Club – so bring your family and come on out! An 
Invitation was sent to you yesterday. Please register 
 
Chloe Dusser announced that Liisa Kaneli Lehtio is our inbound student 
from Finland. Liisa is an avid ringette player and she has played at the Nation-
al level. She is passionate about photography and visual arts. She will be arriv-

ing August 21st and will be attending Western Canada High. Chloe is looking for host families 
September – January; January – April; April to July.  
Please contact Chloe for more information at dusser.chloe@gmail.com or 403-708-0503.  
 
Ralph Klein Park: Bryan Walton let us know that the September 6th meeting will be 
offsite at Ralph Klein Park. A map and more information will come out. Bryan advises that there will 
be roast beef sandwiches and gluten free beef, and more beef! Vegetarians will get a card table to sit at (just 
kidding of course)!  President Ron announced that ‘I will have the beef!!’ Please advise Bryan if you have 
any dietary restrictions 

mailto:dusser.chloe@gmail.com
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Stay In School Golf Tournament: President Ron thanked Ted Stack and his whole 
committee for doing such a great job with the Stay In School Golf Tournament!! It was a 
fabulous day and many people saying what a great time they had. A full report will come 
soon but it appears that the proceeds will be at least $140,000.00!  
 
President Ron announced that Tony Knight from Calgary West sent him a letter 
thanking our Club for our contribution to the Rotary Atrium with Bethany. There will be a 
social evening on September 7th from 5 – 7 pm for people to drop in and see how won-
derful the Atrium has become. See more details in the Bulletin 
 
President Ron announced the Waterton International Peace Park Assembly is Sep-
tember 21st to 23rd in East Glacier in Montana. Anyone planning to take an exchange student to this 
event you will need to have your police and vulnerable person check completed. See Bulletin for more Details 
 
President Ron announced that President Elect Chas Filipski will chair the August 9th meeting as he is 
away on holidays. 
 
50/50: Christine Kyte (Holstine) gave $182.00 of the 50/50 draw to Lynn 
Grant!  
 
Sergeant At Arms: John Fitzsimmons was on fire today! He lightened the 
pocket of many people (Lynn Grant, Bryan Walton, Mike Ruttan, Keith Davis, 
Dan Doherty and many more). John – you always have the membership on 
the edge of our seats wondering if we are ‘next’ in line for your wrath! 
 
President Ron adjourned the meeting as the rain began to pour outside. 
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CLUB RESIGNATIONS 
 
It is with much regret that the Board accepted the resignation of the following members as of July 23rd, 2018. 
 
 Doug Lacombe 
 Dave Marchant 
 
 We wish each of these members all the best in their future endeavours and hope that at some time in the future they 
will be able to rejoin Rotary 

IMPORTANT MESSAGE TO  OUR STAY IN SCHOOL MENTORS   

 We need report cards for our Stay in School Students. The school year ended June 2018 and we only have report cards 

for 10 students out of 40 students in our program. Please remind your students as per our contract that report cards should 

be received by you as the Mentor within 15 days. This includes  post secondary students as well. Thank you for your assis-

tance with this and if you need help please let me know. 

I need every mentor to advise me if their Student will be attending a different school / changing schools in September 2018. 

An example of this is that most students change schools going from grade  9 to 10. 

 Thank you very much and we appreciate your efforts as mentors 

 Submitted by: Earl Huson  (ehuslink@telusplanet.net) 

Ted Stack would like to the Stay In School Golf 
Committee, the Spon-
sors and all of the Vol-
unteers for their tireless 
efforts to support the Stay 
In School Scholarship 
Program. 
 
Everyone is amazing and 
Ted is proud to be sur-
rounded by such an 
amazing group of people 

mailto:ehuslink@telusplanet.net
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Old Tyme Country Picnic 

REGISTER ASAP SO THAT EVERYONE IS ACCOUNTED FOR 
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FREE 

 

 CLICK TO REGISTER 

 https://www.eventbrite.ca/e/rotary-atrium-sneak-a-peek-tickets-48652184995 

Thanks to an amazing partnership of Rotary Clubs, foundations, large and small business-

es and donations from individuals, we are close to raising our goal of $1,000,000. We have 

raised $845,000. What an amazing journey!   

 Construction on the Rotary Atrium is nearing completion! Planters and seating are now 

being installed and will be ready for the official Bethany Riverview Village opening later in 

September. 

 On Friday September 7th 2018, 5:00 PM – 7:00 PM MDT you are invited to enjoy an 

advance look at Bethany Riverview and the Rotary Atrium at our Sneak-a-Peek Open 

House.  

Please be sure to register so we can plan for attendance numbers appropriately.   

 There will be no formal program. Come anytime between 5 pm to 7 pm to enjoy a 

tour, learn more about the many special features at Bethany Riverview and, of 

course, see the beautiful Rotary Atrium in the heart of the care centre , that you and 

so many others have made possible!  

  Coffee, tea and cake will be served 

  Parking: FREE 

  Cost: FREE 

 
Lua nne Whit mar sh from Rot ar y Club of  Calgar y Sout h i s  t he Ma na ger  of  
Operati ons on t hi s  Proj ect :  
 
Luanne originates from northern Manitoba, but has been in Calgary since 1988. She is a Regis-
tered Social Worker and currently works at the Kerby Centre as the Chief Executive Officer. Lu-
anne’s goal in life is to help people live their lives to their fullest. The Atrium is in synergy with 
her life passion. 
 
Let’s support Luanne and this project on September 7th.  

https://www.eventbrite.ca/e/rotary-atrium-sneak-a-peek-tickets-48652184995
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2018 Peace Park Assembly – Hands Across the Border Conference 
REGISTER TODAY!  

2018 Peace Park Assembly - Hands Across the Border is an event to celebrate and advance transboundary 
conservation and international peace parks. 
 
Although there is no official meal or activity on Friday this 
year, on-site registration will be in the lobby of Glacier Park 
Lodge from 3-8 pm.  Gift bags with printed programs, name 
tags, etc. can be picked up then and on Saturday morning.  
 
There are two exciting (and free) events this year on Friday. 
There is a community service project TBD in East Glacier 12-5 
pm Friday. More info as this project develops. The second op-
portunity is a Dark Skies presentation 8-10 pm. Everyone is 
encouraged to participate and enjoy this together on the back 
deck of Glacier Park Lodge. While there is no formal meal, the 
Lodge restaurant and lounge are open Friday evening to visit 
with  old friends and make new friends. 
 
The event kicks off Saturday morning with a Blackfeet blessing 
from Earl Old Person and a welcome from Waterton-Glacier 
International Peace Park Association president Marshall Gin-
gery. Park Superintendent's Ifan Thomas and Jeff Mow will address the state of the parks followed by the 
86th Waterton-Glacier International Peace Park Assembly general meeting. The morning will conclude with 
Dr. Leroy Little Bear; "The Buffalo Treaty, an International Peace Initiative". 
 
Saturday lunch will have "the Kenow Fire, Waterton National Park 2017" hosted by the Waterton Park 
Staff. The afternoon will consist of the Rotary peace initiative update and opportunities for Waterton-
Glacier International Peace Park Association and Todd Walters with International Peace Park Expeditions 
will speak on "Beyond Hands Across Borders - Peace Park Practitioners Exchange". There will be opportuni-
ties for guided hikes, native America speaks or to participate in the 9-hole, two-person/team golf scramble 
starting at 2 pm ($40/person, includes green fees and a cart). Dinner that night will host the Rotary Youth 
Exchange and music by Flathead's Billy Angel. 
 
The weekend event culminates in the Ecumenical Celebration and Hands Across the Border ceremony at 
Glacier Park Lodge. 
 
Early Bird registration through August 22 - $85.00 
Regular registration through September 22 - $100.00 

 

http://www.watertonglacierpeacepark.org/2018-peace-park-assemblyconference.html 

 
For any questions, contact Tom Esch at 406-250-5311  or by email at: eschwest@yahoo.com 

 

http://www.watertonglacierpeacepark.org/2018-peace-park-assemblyconference.html
mailto:eschwest@yahoo.com
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These Rotarians gathered at the Calgary Airport on Friday, July 20 to say farewell to our in-bound, long-
term exchange student, Maisa Piazza Costa, who was returning home to Brazil. From Left: Rick Jakubec, 
Chloe Dusser (Maisa’s Counsellor), Maisa, Ron Prokosch (RCCS President) and Dorothea Schaab. 

We did this in support of Susan Brick who is shown with the two students. Thanks to all the 
Rotarians and Rotary Partners who donated funds. 
Submitted by: Pat Farn 

Hannah Schoendorfer 
(inbound exchange student 
2013-14 from Austria) and Dan-
iela Galindo (outbound ex-
change student 2012-13 to 
Hungary) ran with Pat Farn in 
the Multiple Miles for Myeloma 
fund raising race on July 28th.  
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Hiking Club: July 25th 

Another butterfly, a Fritillary, pounced on a bee that was 

working on these Fleabane flowers and then stopped long 

enough for a photo in solitary splendor. After we slogged 

up a very long hill we were rewarded with the view of Smith 

Lake. What a great hike with such diversity. You know the 

ending - this time at Castle Mountain Chalets store for ice 

cream 

July 25th was a beautiful sunny day for the eight 

hikers. We traveled by a creek with rushing water 

until we got to Silverton Falls which is quite im-

pressive.  

Many flowers and this wonderful White Admiral Butter-

fly were on our path.  

We paused on the bridge going to Copper Lake for a 

photo taken by Evelyn Flores (Pat, Constance, Eliza-

beth, Phil, Ted, Barb, & June) 

We had lunch on the hill overlooking this beautiful 

lake 
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All the plans of mice and men..........  

We had intended to go to Stanley Glacier but we were 

stopped at Hwy. 93 by the Ranger who told us there was a 

fire and the road was closed. We were a large starter 

group of 14 at this point. After consultation with another 

parks employee we decided to go to nearby Taylor Lake. 

This is 585 meter elevation and 6.6 km. of steep climb one 

way. Four of the hikers opted for an easier trail so they 

departed.  

That left 10 to slog up a hike rated difficult; at the end we 

didn't doubt the rating. On the trail Millie and Evelyn spot-

ted this Hawks Wing mushroom, otherwise known as Sar-

codon Imbricatus. Apparently we could have eaten it if we 

had sautéed it!  

The climb was rewarded with this gorgeous lake called 

Taylor Lake. A few feet and one hiker were refreshed in 

the lake.  

We capped it off with the birthday celebration for a guest 

who is Larry's cousin's daughter. We didn't need ice 

cream after that. 

Submitted by: Pat Farn 

TAYLOR LAKE 

HAWKS WING MUSHROOM 

 
HIKERS: Wednesday: August 8th  we plan to hike the north end of the new High Rockies Trail. We begin at Goat Creek west 

of Canmore and travel about 6 km South to Goat Pond dam or a bit farther to the Spray Lake dam. Our shuttle will drive us 

back to Canmore.  For more information please contact TED ROWSELL at: rowselle@telus.net or 403-281-0895.  

ALL ARE WELCOME!               Submitted by: Constance Jackson 

mailto:rowselle@telus.net
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Health, Wellness & Transportation:  
 

Contact Don O’Dwyer at: dpodwyer@hotmail.com or: 403 680 2072 if you know of anyone  that is not well, that 
could use a visit or a ride to a Rotary Meeting. 

 
AUGUST 2018: MEMBERSHIP & EXTENSION 
Aug 9:  Rotary Profile: Art Borzel 
Aug 12:  Third Annual Old Tyme Country Picnic (At the Brawn Farm) 
Aug 16: Dr. Raylene De Bruyn: U of C 
Aug 23:  Returning YEX Student 
Aug 30: Ken Copithorne: Copithorne Family History 
 
SEPTEMBER 2018: BASIC EDUCATION & LITERACY 
Sept 6: Ralph Klein Park: Off Site Meeting 
Sept 7:  Rotary Bethany Atrium Open House: 2945 26 Avenue SE 5 to 7 pm 
Sept 13: Dick Shaw: Rotary Profile 
Sept 20: John Lamming & Others: Peace Day 
Sept 21-23: Waterton Peace Park Assembly: See Link for more info 
http://www.watertonglacierpeacepark.org/2018-peace-park-assemblyconference.html 

Sept 27: CRCF Presentation 
 
OCTOBER  2018: ECONOMIC & COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT 
Oct 4:  Memory Mdyetseni: APU School Presentation 
Oct 11: Christine Phillips: Branch Out Neurological Foundation 
Oct 18: To Be Determined 
Oct 25: To Be Determined 
 
NOVEMBER 2018: ROTARY FOUNDATION MONTH 
Nov 1:  Rotary Foundation Presentation 
Nov 8:  No Meeting Due to Rotary Remembers 
Nov 11: Rotary Remembers (Carriage House Inn) 
Nov 15:  To Be Determined 
Nov 22: Dr. Jon Meddings: Dean of University of Calgary Medicine 
Nov 29: To Be Determined 
 
DECEMBER 2018: DISEASE PREVENTION & TREATMENT 
Dec 6:  To Be Determined 
Dec 9:  Feed the Hungry: Need 100 Volunteers 
Dec 13:  Christmas Luncheon 
Dec 20:  Cleven Awards and Christmas Social 
Dec 27:  No Meeting Due to Christmas 

JANUARY 2019: VOCATIONAL SERVICES 
Jan 3:  Mid Year State of the Union Address 
Jan 10: To Be Determined 

The Bulletin of The Rotary Club of Calgary South 
RCCS Calendar 

mailto:dpodwyer@hotmail.com
http://www.watertonglacierpeacepark.org/2018-peace-park-assemblyconference.html
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Rotary Club of Calgary South 
Rotary International President: Barry Rassin 

District 5360 Governor: Dan Doherty 
 

Suite 120, 200 Rivercrest Drive SE 
Calgary AB T2C 2V5         Visit us at: www.rotarycs.org 
(403) 244 9788 
 

Office Administrator: Kathyann Reginato  email: kathyann@rotarycs.org   

2018 2019 Club Officers 
President: Ron Prokosch:                        rprokosch@prokoschgroup.com 
President-Elect: Chas Filipski           chasfilipski@gmail.com 
Past President: Bill LeClair            leclair@calgarylaw.com 
Club Secretary: Larry Stein                 larry.stein@shaw.ca 
Treasurer: Don Mintz                    treasurer@rotarycs.org / donmintz@shaw.ca 
Partners President: Claudia Brews         cbrews1@gmail.com 
 
2018 2019 Directors 
Club Service: Operations: Len Kushner           lkushner@drivesportswear.com 
Club Service: Membership and Social: Glen Godlonton  glen@godlonton.com 
Club Service: Ways & Means: David Young      dsy39@yahoo.com 
Community Service: Jim Hutchens                 jmh_calgary@hotmail.com 
Community Service: Ways & Means: Dana Hunter     drmuir@shaw.ca 
International & Vocational Service: Kevin MacLeod      kmacleod@moneyadvisor.ca 
Youth Service: Dorothea Schaab          schaabd@telus.net 
 
Other Important Contacts 
Audit Chair: Penny Leckie            penny@taxtherapist.ca 
Communications & Public Image Chair: Toby Oswald-Felker toby@shawlink.ca 

Constitution, Bylaws and Governance: Sherry Austin  srains@shaw.ca 
Dream Home Chair: Jim Bladon               jbladon@atb.com 
Health Wellness & Transportation Chair: Don O’Dwyer    dpodwyer@hotmail.com 
Large Grants Chair: Myrna Dube-Thompson              myrnadube-thompson@shaw.ca 
Small Grants Chair: Mark Ambrose            markambrose@shaw.ca 
Social Committee Chair: Keith Davis       daviscomm@shaw.ca 
Stay In School Golf Tournament: Ted Stack      ehtedstack@gmail.com 
Stay In School Scholarship Program Chair: Bill Sumner bsumner@shaw.ca 
Programs and Tours Chair: Jim Fitzowich             jfitzowi@telusplanet.net 
World Community Service Chair: Jamie Moorhouse    jamie@talkinglightmedia.com 

Did you miss a meeting? You can watch it here. Do you need a makeup? You can also 
pay $20.00 to the Club and receive a makeup 
 

Just click this link to go to our online meetings: https://bit.ly/2IKLlVc  
You can view any meeting for free but if you want a make up please remember to register at the 
bottom of the meeting list and pay $20.00. Kathyann will receive a notification and she will record 
your makeup for you 

The Bulletin of The Rotary Club of Calgary South 
Contact Information 
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